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Notice of a public Decision Session - Executive Member for
Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods.

Meeting to be held in consultation with the Executive Member for
Education, Children & Young People.

To: Executive Member for Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods
Executive Member for Education, Children & Young
People
Date: Monday, 19 March 2018
Time: 4.00 pm
Venue: The Auden Room - Ground Floor, West Offices (G047)
AGENDA

Notice to Members — Post Decision Calling In:

Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in any item* on
this agenda, notice must be given to Democracy Support Group by
4:00pm on Wednesday 21 March 2018.

*With the exception of matters that have been the subject of a
previous call in, require Full Council approval or are urgent which are
not subject to the call-in provisions. Any called in items will be
considered by the Customer and Corporate Services Scrutiny
Management Committee (Calling In).

Written representations in respect of items on this agenda should
be submitted to Democratic Services by 5.00pm on
Thursday 15 March 2018.



Declarations of Interest
At this point in the meeting, Members are asked to declare:
e any personal interests not included on the Register of
Interests
e any prejudicial interests or
e any disclosable pecuniary interests
which they may have in respect of business on this agenda.

Minutes (Pages 1-4)

To approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on 19
February 2018.

Public Participation

At this point in the meeting, members of the public who have
registered to speak can do so. The deadline for registering is
5.00pm on Friday 16 March 2018. Members of the public can
speak on agenda items or matters within the Executive Member’s
remit. To register to speak please contact the Democracy
Officers for the meeting, on the details at the foot of the agenda.

Filming, Recording or Webcasting Meetings

Please note that, subject to available resources, this meeting will
be filmed and webcast, or recorded, including any registered
public speakers who have given their permission. The broadcast
can be viewed at http://www.york.gov.uk/webcasts or, if
recorded, this will be uploaded onto the Council’'s website
following the meeting.

Residents are welcome to photograph, film or record Councillors
and Officers at all meetings open to the press and public. This
includes the use of social media reporting, i.e. tweeting. Anyone
wishing to film, record or take photos at any public meeting
should contact the Democracy Officers (contact details are at the
foot of this agenda) in advance of the meeting.

The Council’s protocol on Webcasting, Filming & Recording of
Meetings ensures that these practices are carried out in a
manner both respectful to the conduct of the meeting and all
those present. It can be viewed at
https://www.york.gov.uk/downloads/file/11406/protocol_for_webc
asting_filming_and_recording of council_meetings 20160809



http://www.york.gov.uk/webcasts
https://www.york.gov.uk/downloads/file/11406/protocol_for_webcasting_filming_and_recording_of_council_meetings_20160809
https://www.york.gov.uk/downloads/file/11406/protocol_for_webcasting_filming_and_recording_of_council_meetings_20160809

Petitions - Driver Safeguarding Training and Safeguarding
Passengers (Pages 5 - 22)

This report seeks to inform the Executive Members of two
petitions that have been received by the Council and to provide
relevant information to enable a suitable course of action to be
decided upon in each case.

Urgent Business
Any other business which the Executive Member considers
urgent under the Local Government Act 1972.

Democracy Officers:

Catherine Clarke and Louise Cook (job share)

Contact details:

Telephone — (01904) 551031
Email catherine.clarke@vyork.gov.uk and
louise.cook@york.gov.uk

(If contacting by email, please send to both Democracy Officers
named above).

For more information about any of the following please contact the
Democratic Services Officers responsible for servicing this meeting:

Registering to speak

Business of the meeting

Any special arrangements

Copies of reports and

For receiving reports in other formats

Contact details are set out above.



mailto:catherine.clarke@york.gov.uk
mailto:louise.cook@york.gov.uk

This information can be provided in your own language.
EMEAEMESRHEEREIESS (cantonese)
U3 52T AN NS SIEw (7T (TCS A | (Bengali)

Ta informacja moze by¢ dostarczona w twoim

wiasnym jezyku. (Palish)

Bu bilgiyi kendi dilinizde almaniz miimkiindiir. (Turkish)
me e Lr 6 A s Tl (Urdu)
T (01904) 551550
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City of York Council Committee Minutes

Meeting Decision Session - Executive Member for

Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods

Date 19 February 2018

Present Councillor Carr (Executive Leader (Finance
and Performance)

Apologies Councillor Brooks(Executive Member for
Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods)

36. Declarations of Interest

37.

38.

39.

At this point in the meeting, the Executive Member was asked
to declare any personal interests not included on the Register of
Interests or any disclosable pecuniary interests which he had on
the business on the agenda. No additional interests were
declared.

Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 22
January 2018 be approved and then signed by the
Executive Member as a correct record.

Public Participation

It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak
under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme.

City of York Council Parking Enforcement on Council
Housing Land

The Executive Member considered a report that proposed an
initiative to bring parking enforcement on council housing land
within the remit of City of York Council Parking Services.

The Parking Services Manager was in attendance to present
the report and confirmed that following concerns from staff and
customer complaints around the current level of service
provided, discussions had taken place between Housing and
Parking Services to explore the merits and legality of using civil
enforcement powers on council housing land.
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The Executive Member noted that following consultation with
Legal Services the advice confirmed that council housing land
could be considered public land rather then private so the civil
enforcement powers pertaining to Parking were therefore
enforceable on council housing land.

The Executive Member thanked the officer for his update and
he considered the options and recommendations put forward in
the report.

Resolved:

) That the use of City of York Council Parking Services
enforcement service for enforcement on council
Housing Land (all garage areas and other designated
land) using it's existing civil enforcement powers
(Option A), be approved.

Reason: To ensure comprehensive, consistent and effective
notification and enforcement on housing land where
inappropriate, inconsiderate and unauthorised
parking takes place by an in house service.

(i) That the relevant officers be authorised to implement
the proposed parking enforcement arrangements on
Council housing land set out in the report, subject to
approval by the Executive Member for Transport and
Planning and including the development of a separate
Traffic Regulation Order for all identified housing land to
be enforced on, as well as advertising and putting in
place the Traffic Regulation Order.

Reason: To ensure that the order is legally and correctly put in
place, signed effectively, advertised and is
enforceable.

(iii) That charging for parking permits on housing land in
future, initially at a rate below resident parking rates but
increasing over time to reach parity over a 5 year
period, be approved.

Reason: To bring parity and fairness between Housing and non
housing parking customers and provide income to help
cover the costs of parking enforcement.



40.
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New Lease for Use on Future Right To Buy Sales of
Bedsits, Flats and Maisonettes

The Executive Member considered a report that sought his
approval to issue a proposed new lease to all new leaseholders
exercising the Right To Buy for all appropriate properties in
order to provide greater clarity for Housing Services,
leaseholders and tenants.

The Head of Housing was in attendance to give an update and
he stated that the current lease was vague in many areas, did
not reflect best practice and had not been reviewed for at least
30 years.

The Executive Member noted that officers had consulted with
specialist organisations, the National Leasehold Service and
with residents and leaseholders whose comments had helped
shape the final version of the lease, which they agreed should
be adopted.

Officers answered the Executive Members questions and it
was:

Resolved: That the proposed lease at Annex B for all future
appropriate Right To Buy sales (option A) be
accepted.

Reason: This provides greater clarity for Housing Services,
leaseholders and tenants and will allow Housing
Services to recover legitimate costs from
leaseholders with confidence.

Cllr Carr, Executive Member
[The meeting started at 4.00 pm and finished at 4.06 pm].
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Decision Session — Executive Member of 19 March 2018
Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods

Decision to be made in consultation with the
Executive Member of Education Children and
Young People

Report of the Corporate Director of Economy and Place

Petitions — Driver Safeguarding Training and Safeguarding
Passengers

Summary
1.  This report seeks to:

(i) inform the Executive Members of two petitions that have been
received by the Council. The first one is from York Hackney
Carriage Association, entitled ‘Petition to Remove the £40 Fee
for the Safeguarding Training’ (Petition 1). The second one is
from York Taxi Trade entitled ‘Petition for Safeguarding
Passengers’ (Petition 2);

(i) provide details about the introduction of training, which is
designed to enable licensed hackney carriage and private hire
drivers to demonstrate an awareness of sexual exploitation
issues, this being required to meet the criteria of being fit and
proper’ to hold a drivers licence in York;

(iif) provide details relating to the recent application determined by
Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory Committee regarding the
Uber Britannia Ltd private hire operator licence;

(iv) provide details of the legal reason why the authority cannot
prevent out of area licensed vehicles/drivers operating in York.
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Recommendations

2.

The Executive Member for Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods, in
consultation with the Executive Member for Education, Children &
Young People, is asked to approve option 1 and determine that:

a) No further action is required in relation to Petition 1: -

Reason:

An ongoing review of the training is already timetabled. On the 13
November 2017, the Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory
Committee considered a report relating to the review of driver
training. The Committee approved the training and the fee and
resolved that driver training would be reviewed by the Committee in
six months time (scheduled for 21 May 2018).

b) No further action is required in relation to Petition 2: -

Reasons:

On the 12 December 2017, the Gambling, Licensing and
Regulatory Committee considered a report relating to the renewal
of Uber Britannia Ltd private hire operators licence. The Committee
resolved to refuse this application (which is currently subject to an
appeal in the Magistrates Court); and

The Chair and Vice Chair of the Gambling, Licensing and
Regulatory Committee, and the Executive Member for Planning and
Transport have already written to the two local MPs requesting that
they ask the Department for Transport (DfT) to put hackney
carriage and private hire reform back on the agenda. The DfT has
formed a Taxi and Private Hire Working Group to consider the
adequacy and efficiency of legislation and guidance concerning the
licensing of taxis and private hire vehicles in England.

Background

3.

Following the findings of the Jay and Casey reports, which related
to Child Sexual Exploitation in Rotherham, the Council introduced a
requirement that as part of the application process new driver
applicants should complete sexual exploitation awareness training
to demonstrate an understanding in this area. The Taxi Licensing
Policy, approved by the Council in 2016, states that existing
licensed drivers should also complete this type of specialist training.
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Officers reviewed the existing training requirements for new driver
applicants and developed a new training programme that, amongst
other subject areas, encompasses sexual exploitation awareness.

Officers from Children’s Services, working with colleagues from
North Yorkshire Police, produced a half day training package in
relation to safeguarding and child sexual exploitation, which was
delivered to licensed drivers ‘en masse’ for free. The first training
session was held in July 2016, around 100 drivers attended.
However, it became apparent to all — including the drivers — that
this was not an appropriate format to deliver this training and a new
method of delivering the training in smaller groups with a specialist
trainer was developed. It was determined that there would be
different sessions tailored for new and existing drivers.

New Training Format for New Driver Applicants

6.

In designing the training package for new drivers, Officers also
considered feedback received from applicants regarding the
knowledge test that was currently in place, concerns regarding the
online disability awareness training and complaints received about
the licensed trade. Working with colleagues in the Workforce
Development Unit (WDU) a proposal was put forward that new
applicants attend a training day on ‘Knowledge and Safeguarding’,
this training would cover a variety of topics aimed at helping
applicants in their new role, these topics include:

Disability Awareness;

Child and Adult Safeguarding;
Sexual Exploitation;

Equality Awareness;

Customer Service;

Legislation and Byelaws; and
York’s Pedestrian Zone awareness

WDU undertook a procurement exercise and sourced a provider to
facilitate this training. The fee charged to attend the training day is
£80.00. This fee covers the cost of providing the training including
the trainer and materials, the room and light refreshments.

The training day programme and fee were agreed under delegated
authority by the Corporate Director of Economy and Place, the
Chair and Vice Chair of Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory (GLR)
Committee and the relevant Executive Member in June 2017.
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Members of GLR Committee were also notified by email with regard
to the introduction of this new training in August 2017.

Sexual Exploitation Training for Existing Licensed Drivers

9.

10.

11.

Officers also considered the training that should be delivered to
existing licensed drivers. In devising this package, consideration
was also given to the grounds on which driver licences had been
suspended or revoked and the complaints received regarding the
licensed trade. It was determined that it would be beneficial that a
half day training session would be held covering the five topics in
italics at paragraph 6. This training would be delivered by the same
trainers as the full day training and would cost £40.00. The training
includes a presentation, along with group work and discussion.
There is a test at the end of the session, in the form of a ‘quiz’.

The £40.00 fee for the half day training session has been set by
WDU. This fee again covers their costs in facilitating the training as
described above. Annex 3 gives details of the content and cost of
similar sessions operated by other Councils in the area. Our fee is
slightly higher than the fee charged by Bradford MDC, although
there is no ‘resit’ requirement in our provision. It is also important to
stress that we have tried to deliver a free package but it is
universally regarded as undeliverable in that format.

Letters were sent to holders of hackney carriage and private hire
drivers licenses, to advise them of this training, how to book, the
cost and that they would be required to complete the training prior
to the expiry of their drivers licence (at this time a majority of which
expire in 2019 and the remainder in 2020). Whilst the letter advised
that drivers who fail to complete the training would not have their
licenses renewed, it should be noted that each renewal must be
dealt with on its own merits. For example, a driver may provide
evidence that they have undertaken recent equivalent training that
could demonstrate a sufficient level of understanding to meet the it
and proper’ test. At the time of writing, 54 licensed drivers have
completed the training and the feedback has been positive.

Out of Area Licensed Vehicles/Drivers Operating in York

12.

There are no provisions within legislation to prevent hackney
carriage and private hire vehicles properly licensed by one authority
area from working within another authority area. The three licence
rule must apply in relation to private hire, and is explained in more
detail within the Analysis.



Page 9

Uber Britannia Ltd Private Hire Operator’s Licence

13. As noted above, the application to renew the Operator’s Licence
has been refused. This decision has been appealed and as a result
York Licensed Uber drivers may continue to operate in the City.

Petition 1

14. A petition was received by the Council on the 24 November 2017,
from York Hackney Carriage Association entitled ‘Petition to
Remove the £40 Fee for the Safeguarding Training’. The petition
has been signed by 286 members of the hackney carriage and
private hire trade. The front page of the petition can be found at
Annex 1.

15. The petition states that:

‘We the undersigned all agree that York City Council are victimising
the York licensed trade by demanding with menace the sum of £40
per driver for the compulsory safeguarding training course which
means the Council will take from the trades 888 drivers £35,520.00.
This was done under threat of dismissal by the York Taxi Licensing
Department if the course is not taken or failed. We believe this is
intimidation and victimisation as at the same time York Taxi
Licensing Department are turning a blind eye to the out of town
private hire and hackney carriage drivers who will not be expected
to take the course and as usual will not contribute a single penny to
the city coffers. We feel that this is the final straw, enough is
enough, York City Council and North Yorkshire Police already
condone the driving of private hire and hackney carriage out of
town vehicles without insurance, i.e. touting for work which is an
offence and therefore in condoning the offence it is in itself an
offence if there is in the future a serious accident North Yorkshire
Police and City of York Council must be made to stand accountable
for their lack of action to the ongoing problem.’

Petition 2

16. A petition was received by the Council on the 12 December 2017,
form York’s Taxi trade entitled ‘Petition for Safeguarding
Passengers’. The petition has been signed by 1353 members of
the hackney carriage and private hire trade. This petition was
handed in during the Committee to determine the renewal of Uber
Britannia Ltd private hire operator’s licence. The front page of the
petition can be found at Annex 2.
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17. The petition states:

‘We the undersigned would like to support the motion for City of
York Council to restrict out of town vehicles working in our city, and
do not want Uber’s licence to be renewed. Uber are a danger to
vulnerable members of the public, they seek to take advantage by
plying for hire without bookings, charge excessive surcharges and
have individuals working for them whom have no knowledge of our
city. We would like all drivers who work in York to be registered
with a local private hire company or be a hackney driver. We do
not want Uber in York’.

Consultation

18.

A consultation has not taken place in relation to this report.

Options

19. Option 1

The Executive Member for Housing & Safer Neighbourhoods, in
consultation with the Executive Member for Education, Children &
Young People, is asked to approve option 1 and determine that:

a)

b)

No further action is required in relation to Petition 1: -
Reason:

An ongoing review of the training is already timetabled. On the 13
November 2017, the Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory
Committee considered a report relating to the review of driver
training. The Committee approved the training and the fee and
resolved that driver training would be reviewed by the Committee
in six months time (scheduled for 21 May 2018).

no further action is required in relation to Petition 2: -
Reasons:

On the 12 December 2017, the Gambling, Licensing and
Regulatory Committee considered a report relating to the renewal
of Uber Britannia Ltd private hire operators licence. The
Committee resolved to refuse this application (which is currently
subject to an appeal in the Magistrates Court); and
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The Chair and Vice Chair of the Gambling, Licensing and
Regulatory Committee, and the Executive Member for Planning
and Transport have already written to the two local MPs
requesting that they ask the Department for Transport (DfT) to put
hackney carriage and private hire reform back on the agenda.
The DT has formed a Taxi and Private Hire Working Group to
consider the adequacy and efficiency of legislation and guidance
concerning the licensing of taxis and private hire vehicles in
England

20. Option 2

a) that the Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory Committee be
asked to consider whether ‘no fee’ should be levied for providing
the training, and determine how the cost should be met, and

b) that Officer’s are asked to write again to the DfT highlighting
concerns regarding the number of vehicles working in York that
are licensed by other authorities.

21. Option 3

Any combination of Options 1 and 2.
Analysis
Petition 1

22. The Council currently licences the following number of drivers:

e Private hire - 611
e Hackney carriage - 286

By the end of 2020, the intention is for all drivers licensed by this
authority to have completed the training on:
e Disability Awareness;
Child and Adult Safeguarding;
Sexual Exploitation;
Equality Awareness;
Customer Service;

23. The Council is a member of the Combined Authority with the five
Authorities within West Yorkshire. One of the matters considered
by the Combined Authority is ‘taxi licensing’. Licensing Managers
from the six authorities are working on implementing joint policies in



24,

25.
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a number of areas. The work of the Licensing Managers Group is
reported to and overseen by Licensing Committee Chairs from the
six authorities. One area that has been discussed is driver training.
All five of the West Yorkshire authorities expect new applicants and
existing licensed drivers to undertake training as detailed in Annex
3 (as referred to above).

Officers are confident that the training package is suitable and the
cost proportionate, having regard to the importance of safeguarding
and other matters to the role of a licensed driver in providing
services to the pubic.

All fees in relation to taxi licensing are set at cost recovery levels. If
the taxi licensing budget covers the cost of providing the driver
training, driver licence renewal fees would have to be increased
accordingly. As driver licences are issued for a period of three
years, a majority of which expire in 2019, the service would not be
able to recover the costs of paying for the training until 2019,
therefore in the financial years 2017/18 and 2018/19 the taxi
licensing budget would operator at a loss.

Petition 2 — Uber Britannia Ltd Private Hire Operator Licence Renewal

26.

Due to the level of public interest that has arisen regarding Uber
vehicles operating in York, a report relating to the renewal of their
private hire operators licence was taken to GLR Committee on the
12 December 2017. The Committee refused the application to
renew, and pursuant to S.62 of the Local Government
(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 this was on the following
grounds:

‘S.62 (b) any conduct on the part of the operator which appears to
the district council to render him unfit to hold an operator’s licence
IN THAT

Within the last year (22 November 2017) your company admitted in
writing to the Licensing Authority that a significant data breach
occurred in respect of Uber user data. The compromised data
included some personal information of 57 million Uber users around
the world, including names, e mail addresses and mobile phone
numbers. In reaching their decision, the Committee considered the
serious potential consequences of a data breach of this magnitude
to those members of the public in York who entrust their personal
information to a licensed operator. It is understood that the data
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breach is presently being investigated by the Information
Commissioner’s Office. It is of concern to the Licensing Authority
that despite an admission that your company was aware of this
serious breach in late 2016, there was a failure to inform the
relevant authorities, including the Licensing Authority of this serious
breach in a timely manner, contrary to information laws. Such
conduct is considered to render the company unfit to hold an
operator’s licence.

S.62 (d) any other reasonable cause IN THAT

Within the last year there has been an increase in complaints
received by the Licensing Authority regarding private hire vehicles
driving in York which are operated by your company. The
Committee considers this trend is of sufficient concern to indicate
that there are issues with the proper management of drivers by your
company in its role as operator.

The Licensing Authority of the City of York Council hereby gives
notice, under section Part 2 of the Local Government
(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 (1976 Act) as amended by the
Deregulation Act 2015 (2015 Act) that your application for the
renewal of a Private Hire Operators Licence has been refused
under Section 62(b) and (d) of the 1976 Act for the reasons cited
above.’

Petition 2 — Out of Area Licensed Vehicles Working Within City of York

Council Authority Area

27.

28.

Provisions within the 1976 Act, relate to the licensing and working
of hackney carriage and private hire vehicles. Provisions within the
Town Police Clauses Act 1847, also relate to hackney carriages.

Hackney Carriage

Hackney carriage vehicles (taxis) can legally ply for hire, be hailed
in the street or rank at a designated taxi rank, within their home
authority area as well as being pre-booked. They can also legally
work for a licensed private hire operator, either within their home
authority area or within another licensing authority area. Officers
are aware that taxis licensed by neighbouring authorities are
working for licensed private hire operators within our authority area.




29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

34.
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Private Hire

Private hire vehicles can only undertake pre-booked work, the
booking must be taken by a licensed private hire operator. The
operator, vehicle and driver must all be licensed by the same
licensing authority (known as the ‘triple licence rule’).

There are no provisions, within the 1976 Act, that prevent private
hire vehicles licensed by one licensing authority from legally
working within another licensing authority area providing the triple
licence rule applies, and the work undertaken by the vehicle/driver
must be given to them by their licensed operator. The introduction
of new technology, such as mobile phone Apps, has increased the
provision of out of area working by licensed vehicles.

The Deregulation Act 2015 amended the 1976 Act by introducing a
provision relating to sub-contracting by private hire operators. S.
55A of the 1976 Act allows a private hire operator licensed in one
authority area to sub-contract that booking to a private hire operator
licensed within another authority area. Prior to this change in
legislation private hire operators were only allowed to sub-contract
bookings to an operator licensed by the same authority.

Due to the increase of out of area vehicles operating in York, and
following a recommendation for the Local Government Association,
in November 2016 the Chair and Vice Chair of GLR Committee,
and the Executive Member for Planning and Transport wrote to the
two local MPs, asking them to ask the Department for Transport to
put taxi and private hire licensing reform back on the agenda. The
reason for this request is that public safety is paramount, therefore
legislation that stipulates a minimum standard for both drivers and
vehicles, and that acknowledges modern technology, is required.
Both MPs acknowledge our request.

It was announced in late summer 2017 that a Task and Finish
Group had been appointed by the Minister of State, from the
Department for Transport. The working group will consider the
adequacy and efficiency of legislation and guidance concerning the
licensing of taxis and private hire vehicles in England.

Council Plan

The provision of hackney carriage and private hire driver training
supports the council plan of a prosperous city for all, where local
businesses can thrive.
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Implications
35. The direct implication arising from this report are:
. Financial — There are no financial implications.
. Human Resources (HR) — There are no HR implications.
. Equalities — There are no equalities implications.
« Legal — There are no legal implications.

« Crime and Disorder — There are no crime and disorder
implications.

. Information Technology (IT) — There are no IT implications.
. Property — There are no property implications.

« Other — There are no other implications.

Risk Management
36. There are no known risks associated with this report.

Contact Details

Author: Chief Officer Responsible for the
report:

Lesley Cooke Mike Slater

Licensing Manager Assistant Director Planning & Public

Ext: 1515 Protection
Report , | Date 9 March ‘18
Approved

Specialist Implications Officer(s)
Alison Hartley

Senior Solicitor

Ext: 3487

Wards Affected: All [V

For further information please contact the author of the report
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Background Papers:

Agenda and minutes for Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory
Committee on the 13 November 2017:
http://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=606&MId=998
6&Ver=4

Agenda and minutes for Gambling, Licensing and Regulatory
Committee on the 12 December 2017:
http://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=606&MId=104
45&Ver=4

Annexes

Annex 1 — Petition 1
Annex 2 — Petition 2
Annex 3 — West Yorkshire Authorities training requirements


http://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=606&MId=9986&Ver=4
http://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=606&MId=9986&Ver=4
http://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=606&MId=10445&Ver=4
http://democracy.york.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=606&MId=10445&Ver=4
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{SHVUL NOS FIRAMIORES)
YORK HACKNEY CARRIAGE ASSOCIATION

(EST 2016)
PETITION TO REMOVE THE £40 FER FOR THE SAF BGUARDING TRAINING
PLEASE SIGN.

WE THE UNDERSIGNED ALL AGREE THAT YORK CITY COUNCIL ARE VICTIMISING THE
YORK LICENSED TRADE BY DEMANDING WITH MENACE THE SUM OF £40 PER DRIVER
FOR. THE COMPULSORY SAFEGUARD TRAINING COURSE WHICH MEANS THE COUNCIL

. WILL TAKE FROM THE TRADES $88 DRIVERS £35,520.00, THIS WILL BE DONE UNDER THE
THREAT OF DISMISSAL BY THE YORK TAXI LICENSING DEPARTMENT JF THE COURSE 1S
NOT TAKEN OR FAILED. WE BELIEVE THAT THIS 18 INTIMIDATION AND VICTIMISATION

AS AT'THE SAME TIME YORK TAX1 LICENSING DEPARTMENTARE TURNING A BLIND EYE
TO THE OUT OF TOWN PRIVATE HIRE AND HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVERS WHO WILL
NOT BE EXPECTED TO TAKE THE COURSE AND AS USUAL WILL NOT CONTRIBUIE A
SINGLE PENNY TO THE CITY COFFBRS., WE FEEL THAT THIS IS THE FINAL STRAW,
ENOUGH I8 ENOUGH, YORK CITY COUNCIL AND NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE ALREADY
CONDONE THE DRIVING OF PRIVATE HIRE AND HACKNEY CARRIAGE QUT OF TOWN
VERICLES WITHOUT INSURANCE, LE TOUTING FOR WORK WHICH IS AN OFFENCE AND
THEREFORE IN CONDONING THE OFFENCE IT 1S IN ITSELF AN OFFENCE. IF THERE IS IN
THE FUTURE A SERIOUS ACCIDENT NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE AND THE CITY OF YORK
COUNCIL MUST BE MADE TO STAND ACCOUNTABLE FOR THEIR LACK OF ACTION TO

THE ONGOING PROBLEM, PLEASE 8IGN....

PRINT NAME; SIGN NAME; BADGE No; DATE; .

L Pa—
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Petition for Safeguarding Passgngers Anec 2
We, the undersigned, would like to support the motion for City of York Council to restrict out of town vehicles working in
our city, and do not want UBER's licence to be renewed. UBER are a danger to vulnerable members of the public, they seek
to take advantage by plying for hire without bookings, charge excessive surcharges and have individuals working for them
who have no knowledge of our city. We wouid like all drivers who work in York to be regisiered with a local Private Hire
Company or be a Hackney driver. WE DO NOT WANT UBER IN YORK,

Name Address or Email Signature

10

11

13

14

i5

i6

17

18

19

20
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ANNEX 3

Authority New Driver Applicant Requirements and Existing Driver Training Requirements and
Training Cost Cost
Bradford ¢ Vehicle safety checks Half days training e Vehicle safety checks Half days training
e Licensing conditions & session with a test on e Licensing conditions & session with a test on
compliance each module listed, compliance each module listed,
° Safeguarding £30.00, and an ° Safeguarding £30.00, and an
(CSE/Human Trafficking) additional £15 to re-sit (CSE/Human Trafficking) additional £15 to re-sit
e Customer service and each module failed. e Customer service and each module failed.
personal care Applicants must pass personal care Drivers must complete
e Disability awareness each module to progress | 4 pjsability awareness this training once every
e Wheelchair clamping their application. e Wheelchair clamping three years prior to
renewal of licence.
Calderdale e Keeping yourself safe and | 4 hour training session | ¢ Keeping yourself safe and | 4 hour training session,
reporting incidents followed by test. reporting incidents free of charge — when
e Protecting children from | Applicants must pass e Protecting children from | introduced it was a
child sexual exploitation | the test to progress their child sexual exploitation | requirement that it must
and other forms of abuse | application. and other forms of abuse | be completed prior to
e Drug and alcohol issues | Currently free (this is e Drug and alcohol issues | renewal of licence.
e Domestic Abuse being reviewed). e Domestic Abuse
e Being an ambassador for e Being an ambassador for
Calderdale (customer Calderdale (customer
care and professional care and professional
standards) standards)
e Disability and access for e Disability and access for
all (equality) all (equality)
e Understanding Licensing ¢ Understanding Licensing
and regulation and regulation
¢ Maintaining a safe vehicle ¢ Maintaining a safe vehicle
e Proficiency in English
Kirklees e Disability awareness 2 hours training session | e Child and adult half day training session
[ ]

Child and adult
safeguarding

followed by a test,
£76.50. Applicants must

safeguarding

— free — when introduced
it was a requirement that

T2 abed



Equality awareness
Customer service

pass the test to progress
their application.

Sexual exploitation

it must be completed
prior to renewal of
licence.

Leeds Customer care £55 e Safeguarding £10 — when introduced it
Hackney carriage £50 was a requirement that it
knowledge must be completed prior
Literacy and numeracy £25 to renewal of licence.
Private hire driver £90
o Basic legislation
o Leeds knowledge and

Leeds city centre
knowledge
o Private hire conditions
o Using a reference tool
(AZ)
Safeguarding £10 _
New applicants must
complete and pass this
training to progress their
application.
Wakefield Child and adult 3 hour training session, | e Child and adult 3 hour training session,

safeguarding
Sexual exploitation

£22.

Knowledge test (routes,
locations, conditions,
etc) including disability
awareness - £26.
Applicants must pass
the test to progress their
application.

safeguarding
Sexual exploitation

£22. When introduced it
was a requirement that it
must be completed prior
to renewal of licence.

2c abed
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